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NEWTON	NEIGHBOURHOOD	PLAN	

Dear	Residents	

For	the	past	two	years,	the	Newton	Neighbourhood	Plan	Steering	Group	has	been	engaging	
with	you	on	how	you	want	our	village	to	develop	between	2021	and	2036.	There	have	been	
surveys,	discussions,	presentaOons	and	a	lot	of	hard	work	put	in	by	all	concerned	and	the	
result	is	a	draR	Newton	Neighbourhood	Plan	(the	Plan)	that	is	now	ready	for	your	review.	

The	formal	noOce	on	this	consultaOon	stage	is	in	the	NewsleVer,	but	in	summary,	you	have	
from	the	17th	August	2020	unOl	the	12th	October	2020	to	let	us	know	your	views	on	the	
proposals.			

We	want	to	hear	from	as	many	of	you	as	possible	and	for	you	to	tell	us	what	you	think	of	
the	Plan.		This	could	be	that	you	support	it	or	that	you	have	issues	or	concerns	about	
aspects	of	the	Plan.		If	you	have	issue	or	concerns	would	you	please	refer	to	the	pecise	
paragraph	that	you	are	referring	to;	tell	us	what	should	be	changed;	and	what	wording	
should	be	used	instead.	

COVID-19	is	presenOng	us	difficulOes	in	providing	a	full	paper	copy	for	your	review	and	
holding	a	public	meeOng	in	the	Village	Hall	to	allow	you	to	raise	any	quesOons	on	the	Plan,	
so	we	have	made	the	following	arrangements:	

•The	Parish	Clerk,	Dave	Crimmin	has	a	printed	copy	which	can	be	delivered	to	a	
resident	by	arrangement	by	calling	01787	375085	

•We	will	be	holding	two	Zoom	meeOngs	for	residents	on	Wednesday	16th		September	
2020,	the	first	between	2pm	and	3pm	and	the	second	between	7pm	and	8pm,	so	that	
we	can	answer	your	quesOons	on	the	Plan.		The	joining	instrucOons	for	the	Zoom	
meeOngs	will	appear	in	the	September	NewsleVer.	

We	appreciate	that	these	arrangements	will	not	be	ideal	for	everyone,	but	we	hope	that	
they	will	allow	you	to	provide	us	with	your	feedback	on	the	Plan.	

Thank	you	for	helping	us	get	to	this	stage	of	the	process.	

Paul	Presland	
Chairman,	Newton	Parish	Council	
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NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	NEWS	

Update	on	our	new	recreaOonal	faciliOes.	

Dear	villagers	
I	am	sure	you	have	noOced	that	the	children's	playground	has	been	demolished	and	most	
of	the	contents	removed.	At	present	,	the	site	is	very	uneven	and	villagers	are,	therefore,	
advised	to	keep	away	from	the	area.	In	the	next	few	weeks	the	site	will	be	levelled	in	
preparaOon	for	the	redevelopment	of	the	playground.	

The	Parish	Council	are	now	receiving	tenders	from	potenOal	contractors	and	we	are	
pleased	to	report	there	has	been	a	great	deal	of	interest	in	the	3	projects.	At	our	August	
Parish	Council	meeOng,	a	decision	will	be	made	about	which	company		has	won	the	
contract	for	each	secOon	of	the	redevelopment.	Decisions	will	be	made	using	an	agreed	
scoring	system	and	the	successful	companies	will	be	informed	before	the	end	of	the	
month.	Once	the	contracts	have	been	agreed,		discussions	will	take	place	to	finalise	specific	
details,	including	start	dates.		

Several	villagers	have	already	asked	about	compleOon	dates	but	because	of	the	size	of	the	
project,	realisOcally	Councillors	do	not	expect	the	work	to	be	completed	before	Spring	
2021.	However,	as	soon	as	have	more	accurate	dates	we	will	let	villagers	know.	In	the	
meanOme,	we	will	keep	you	up	to	date	with	developments	via	our	newsleVer	and	our	new	
website.	

Paul	Presland	
Chairman,	Newton	Parish	Council	

Local	informa<on	is	also	updated	
on	our	Facebook	Group	-	please	
join	if	you	haven’t	already?	

hVps://www.facebook.com/groups/
NewtonVillageNewsleVer/

ContribuOons	for	the	next	NewsleVer	
	by	21st	August	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Vince,	1	Butchers	CoVage,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsleVer@gmail.com	

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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We	are	pleased	to	announce	the	Saracens	Head	will	be	opening	from		
Thursday	9th	July	with	reduced	opening	hours	as	lockdown	eases.	

Our	opening	hours	are	as	follows:	

Monday,	Tuesday	&	Wednesday-	Closed	

Thursdays	-	lunchOme	12pm-3pm	(food	served	12pm-2pm)	
Evening	6pm-10pm	(food	served	6pm-8.30pm)	

Fridays	-	lunchOme	12pm-3pm	(food	served	12pm-2pm)	
Evening	5pm-11pm	(food	served	5pm-8.30pm)	

Saturday	-	open	all	day	12pm-11pm	(food	served	12pm-8.30pm)	

Sunday	-	open	all	day		12pm-8pm	(food	served	12pm-6pm)	

We	look	forward	to	seeing	all	our	customers	old	&	new!	

We	have	taken	every	step	to	ensure	our	customers	and	staff	are	safe		
as	we	re-open	and	there	are	new	procedures	in	place.		

Booking	is	essen<al,	call	us	on	01787-379036	
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KEY	INFORMATION	

Village	Hall	
The	Village	Hall	is	closed	and	no	clubs	or	acOviOes	are	taking	place	unOl	further	noOce.	

All	Saints	Church	
The	church	is	closed	and	locked	unOl	further	noOce.	

Mobile	Library	
This	service	is	resuming	from	the	6th	July.	

Saturday’s,	16:45	calling	on:	
15	August,	12	September,	10	October,	7	November,	5	December	

Recycling	Centres	
By	booking	an	appointment	only	hVps://www.suffolkrecycling.org.uk/where-to-recycle/
recycling-centres/suffolk-recycling-centres-booking-page	

LOCKDOWN	LUXURIES	

As	lockdown	conOnues	and	the	novelty	of	devising	meals	from	out	of	date	Ons	and	
packets	in	your	cupboards	wears	off,	thought	a	list	of	takeaways	etc.	might	be	useful.		
Some	will	deliver,	others	you	need	to	book	a	Ome	to	collect.	

Painters	Café	in	Sudbury		 www.5qr.uk/painterscafe			do	lovely	cakes	and	aRernoon	teas.	
The	Lion	at	Lamarsh	 	 reservaOons@lamarshlion.co.uk				01787227007	
Do	all	sorts	of	takeaways	including	fish	and	chips	on	Friday	and	Sunday	roasts.	
Lordy’s	 	 	 	 www.lordydesserts.co.uk				
as	the	name	suggests	lovely	cakes	and	desserts	and	alcoholic	milkshakes.	
White	Horse	Gt	Waldingfield		 	 01787371314	
Assington	Country	Kitchen	 www.assingtonkitchen.com				
Shoulder	of	Mubon	Assington	 www.shoulderofmuVon.com	 01787	210334	
Oh	My	Cod	 	 	 01787	378222	
The	Codfather	 	 	 01787	882100	
Ballingdon	Indian	Restaurant	 01787	376777	or	313666	
India,	North	Street	 	 01787	881880	
Melford	Valley	Indian	 	 www.melfordvalley.com				01787	311518	
Alaz	Turkish	Restaurant	 www.alazrestaurant.co.uk			01787	370001	
Coxes	Boxes	 	 	 www.coxboxes.com		
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HOMEFIELD	SHEDS	
&	SHELTERS.	

Quality	leisure	buildings	
made	to	your	requirements.	

Tel:	01787	211485.	

FRANK	MATTHEWS,	Upholsterer.	
All	upholstery	work	undertaken.	

Free	esOmates.	
Tel:		01787	311133.	
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Anglian	Water	 	 0845	7145145	
Babergh	District	Council	 01473	822801	
CiOzens	Advice	Bureau	 01787	374671	
Eastern	Energy	 	 0800	7838838	
Police	(Sudbury)	 	 01284	774300	
Police	(Hadleigh)	 	 01473	383430	

West	Suffolk	Hospital	 01283	713000	
Sudbury	Community	Health	Centre	
	 	 	 01787	886300	
Colchester	Hospital	 01206	853535	
Misuse	of	Drugs	&	Alcohol	
Suffolk	Helpline	 	 0800	5870421

Doctors’	Surgeries		
Hardwicke	House	 01787	370011	
Meadow	Lane	 01787	310000	
Siam	Surgery	 01787	886444	
Boxford	Mill	Surgery	01787	210558	

West	Babergh	Safer	Neighbourhood	
Team	
Sgt	566	Kevin	Horton	01473	613500	

IF	YOUR	CALL	IS	URGENT	AND	YOU	NEED	
IMMEDIATE	ASSISTANCE	ALWAYS	CALL	
999	

POLICE	NON	EMERGENCY	NUMBER	
CALL	101

USEFUL	VILLAGE	PHONE	
NUMBERS	

PARISH	CLERK	
Dave	Crimmin	375085	
NEWTON	GREEN	TRUST	
Philip	Taylor	211265	
VILLAGE	NEWSLETTER	
Sue	Crawte	-	377664	
CHURCH	WARDEN	

Vacancy	
VILLAGE	HALL	

Alan	Vince		-		373963	
NEIGHBOURHOOD	WATCH	
Sue	Presland	-		379204	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Wendy	Turner		-	372677	

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFT	GROUP	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

SARACENS	HEAD	
379036	

NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	

Paul	Presland	–	Chairman	
01787	379204	

Sue	Crawte	–	Vice	Chairman	
01787	377664	
Russell	Bower	
07838	060878	
Laura	Smith	

Rita	Schwenk	
01787	210838	
Philip	Taylor	
01787	211265	

Dave	Crimmin	–		375085	
Parish	Clerk	

Lee	Parker	-	District	Councillor	
01787	376073	

NEED	A	NUMBER?
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